
 
 
 
 
 
 

July 10, 2020 
 

Black Lives Matter and the Hatch Act 
 

I. INTRODUCTION 
 

 

   
 

 
 

 
   

U.S. OFFICE OF SPECIAL COUNSEL 
1730 M Street, N.W., Suite 218 
Washington, D.C.  20036-4505 

202-804-7000 

             
                

               
              

          
           

              
            

               
              

             
               

          

U.S. Office of Special Counsel 
Page 6

IV. CONCLUSION

              
            

                 
              

          

      

 Beginning in late May 2020, protesters began organizing large demonstrations across the 
United States. The immediate precipitating event was the videotaped police killing of George
Floyd, a black man. However, the demonstrations are largely focused on the issue of racism in 
America more broadly and not limited to Mr. Floyd’s death alone. The phrase “Black Lives
Matter” (BLM) is frequently used by protesters and associated with the demonstrations.
Additionally, BLM-related organizations have supported and/or organized demonstrations.

 BLM is a “hot-button” issue and both politically and culturally salient. But BLM 
terminology is issue-based, not a campaign slogan. Therefore, using BLM terminology, without 
more, is not political activity. BLMGN does not meet any of the criteria for classification as a 
partisan political group. Therefore, BLMGN is not a partisan political group, and employees are 
not prohibited from wearing or displaying BLMGN paraphernalia in the workplace.
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